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It was announced in early April that government officials would again sit on the boards
of directors of state-owned companies — this time as chairmen of the boards of Russian
Railways, Rosseti, Rostelekom, RusHydro, Transneft and other major companies.

Previously, those boards were run by independent chairmen elected by shareholders,
including the state as a major or majority shareholder. The practice of placing independent
directors on the boards of state companies was the result of a recent liberalizing reform.

Why would Moscow install deputy prime ministers, government ministers and department
heads on the boards of directors of state-owned companies? The obvious reason is that many
state-owned companies are corrupt and inefficient.

In fact, it is not always easy to differentiate between corruption and incompetence.
For example, was the 250 billion rubles ($4.8 billion) spent on the now-abandoned railway
line from Krasnaya Polyana to Sochi wasted or stolen?

Management experience determines the reputation of an independent director, but officials



have one more strength — their government posts, which enable them to directly or
indirectly influence operations, depending on whether they fall within their area

of responsibility. It is therefore logical to expect that Moscow's already considerable control
over state-owned companies will now increase.

Nonetheless, this is a step backward. The use of independent directors in state-owned
companies is an imperfect practice, but it is more advanced than exercising direct control
through political channels.

It is difficult to manage state-owned corporations: The lack of a real owner makes it
impossible to create good incentives for managers. The owners of such private companies as
BP or ExxonMobil would have long ago replaced managers producing results — primarily

in the area of capitalization — such as those seen in Russia's Rosneft or Brazil's state-owned
Petrobras.

It is simply unprofitable to leave ineffectual top managers at their posts. An independent
director worried about maintaining his reputation — especially if he is an investment banker
or manager — is more likely to behave like a private owner than a government official is.

Although independent directors usually provide better incentives for managers, that is not
always the case in Russia. Here, independent directors have not only failed to prevent

the large-scale embezzlement that journalists and corporate activists have repeatedly
uncovered in recent years, but most of them have never made any attempt to publicize

the proof of wrongdoing by senior managers that they had in their possession.

Had they passed that information to the press or to government prosecutors, they would have
fulfilled their primary duty of increasing the value of the company for the owners — in this
case, Russian taxpayers.

And yet, despite such shortcomings, it would be better to preserve the institution
of independent directors and improve it by, for example, punishing those who do not vote
in favor of firing ineffective or corrupt senior managers.

In the long run, Russia's leaders will gain nothing by replacing this partially flawed
institution with the even more imperfect practice of exercising direct control over state-
owned companies.

Konstantin Sonin, a columnist for Vedomosti, is professor of economics at the Higher School
of Economics in Moscow.
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